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The Tantallon Citizens Association, Inc. (TCA) is a community
organization that relies on the active involvement of volunteers. It
consists of residents from Tantallon-on-the Potomac and Tantallon
Hills. Our main objective is to enhance the overall well-being of our
community by fostering accountability, inclusivity and transparency.

We, the TCA, organize regular general meetings at the National Golf
Club to encourage community interaction. While joining the
Association is optional, we encourage every household to partake. This
collective participation strengthens our influence and impact as our
strength lies in our numbers.

Feel free to explore our TCA Blog, where you can stay informed about
our upcoming events, gatherings, and our commitment to sharing both
local and community news.

We look forward to serving you.

Sincerely,

Judy Jenkins
TCA Vice President
TheTCAVP@gmail.com




Charles Walton 
TCA President
TheTCAPresident@gmail.com




meet the rest of the team at Tantallon.info
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Welcome to the neighborhood! 

We're absolutely delighted to have you as the newest members of our
community here in Tantallon. I'm Tracey Simon, the Chairperson of
the Welcome Committee, and I'm here to extend a heartfelt greeting.

The arrival of new residents injects a fresh sense of energy and
innovative ideas into our surroundings, making us thrilled about your
presence. We're eagerly anticipating the opportunity to meet you and
your family, and to forge meaningful connections. To ensure you have
access to all the pertinent information about our community, please
take a moment to peruse your Welcome Packet. Inside, you'll find a
warm greeting from TCA President Walton along with a list of contacts
for our committees, details about upcoming social gatherings, helpful
information on how to contribute to our voluntary donation initiatives
and most importantly, our Land Covenants (attached) which every
home must abide by.

Once again, a sincere welcome. We're genuinely pleased to count you
as our neighbors. It's our hope that you'll relish your time in Tantallon
here in Fort Washington and within our community, just as much as we
do. We're looking forward to the chance to meet you personally.

Sincerely,

Tracey Simon
Welcome Chairperson
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Dear Neighbor,

We eagerly anticipate our TCA Annual Membership Drive. It's a
wonderful opportunity to demonstrate our support and
commitment. Joining the Tantallon Citizens Association offers a
fantastic chance to connect, share interests, and discover new
experiences. It gives you a voice in the community and allows us
to bond during community potlucks, game night, card night, and
happy hours. We also celebrate holidays and youth events.

All of this is made possible by our volunteer-driven organization.
Your membership is the key to our success. Your dues support
our general and board meetings, help maintain the community's
appearance, uphold Tantallon Land Covenants, engage with
public officials, address safety concerns and maintain a website,
blog and social media platforms on which we share information.
Most importantly, it empowers us to make a meaningful impact
together.

We look forward to you joining us.

Sincerely,

Charles Walton
TCA President
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visit Tantallon.info
on the left of page click               button.
enter your details 
complete the membership form
scan and email it to TheTCATreasurer@gmail.com

Complete the form below and with a $75.00 check 
place it in an envelope, seal it and mail it to:

scan the QR code
enter your details 
follow up with completing the membership form
scan and email it to TheTCATreasurer@gmail.com

How to join:

or

TCA Membership Chair
P.O. Box 44069
Fort Washington, MD 20749

or 

contribute and support this amazing community in which you
live; 
receive invites to the quarterly general membership meetings;
vote in general membership meetings where important

engage in community conversations which impact our
community, and
receive an invite to enjoy and/or participate in TCA-hosted
events.

By joining the TCA you will:

matters are presented involving issues in the community;
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Voluntary Membership Dues: TCA membership costs $75 per
household and can be paid by check or online. Your dues help with
cleanup events, community responses to development, meetings,
legal expenses for covenant violations, and beautification.

Quarterly Meetings: The TCA holds neighborhood meetings every
quarter, usually on Thursdays from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Details are
on our the website (https://tantallon.info), in the newsletter, and on
neighborhood signs. Sometimes, special guests are invited to talk
about community topics. Your presence and input are welcome and
encouraged.

Our community: Tantallon offers ways to connect with other
residents through social events and facilities. 

Tantallon Land Covenants: Think of your dues as an investment in
our unique community's quality of life. The Land Covenants guide
this investment. They apply to most of the homes here and cover
things like structure changes, tree removal, paint colors, and fences.
The TCA Control Committee oversees these rules. 

They can be reached at TheTCC@gmail.com 
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Our scenic location on the Potomac River: The area's rich history
makes Tantallon a unique place to live. From a golf course to a
national park, you can explore, nature. Participate in sports, visit
historic homes–and that's for starters.

A list of volunteer opportunities in our community:  The key to a
thriving community is lots of volunteer time. There are many ways
to help, from charity work to social events. We suggest everyone
contributes at least two hours a year to make our neighborhood
safer, cleaner, and better. One of many ways is to join our Spring
Community Clean-up Day to meet neighbors and make our area
even more beautiful.

Marina: Our Tantallon Marina, on Swan Creek Road, is perfect for
water sports.

The privately-owned National Golf Club, formerly the Tantallon
Country Club: This facility has an 18-hole golf course, a Y-shaped
pool, and a popular restaurant. 

Colin Powell Academy: Opening in late 2023, this K-8 school is
the newest addition to our community.




       Contact the Membership Director at 301-292-1100 for info.
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Tantallon takes its name from Scotland's fabled "Castle Tantallon". For
more than six centuries this once mighty fortress towered defiantly over
the gray and forbidding waters of the Firth of Forth. Castle Tantallon
epitomized all that was gracious and elegant in Scottish life. The great
halls rang with merriment and here the most important people in the
realm were entertained by their noble hosts, feasting and dancing.
Today the castle is in ruins, inhabited only by the ghosts of long dead
kings and queens, dukes and earls, counts and knights. An ancient
Scottish tradition is still maintained however, for here was established a
modern country club with one of Scotland's most challenging golf
courses. Curiously, the golfing attracts more visitors than the historic
ruins. The name "Tantallon" is of Celtic origin, first coming into general
prominence in 1651 when Oliver Cromwell raided and captured the
castle. The name has since been memorialized in Sir Walter Scott's novel
Marmion and Robert Lewis Stevenson's essay The Lantern Bearers. 

Appropriately it was a Scot–a famous golf course architect named Jim
Thompson -- who was responsible for the creation and naming of the
Tantallon Golf & Country Club which would become the focal point of
the Tantallon area. Fresh from a visit to his homeland, he had seen and
admired the club and golf course situated near the castle and envisioned
an equally challenging course on the gently sloping hills bordering the
calm Potomac River. The area he chose was also rich in history. 

In 1608 John Smith sailed up to what is now Fort Washington looking for
the Northwest passage to India, and in 1634 Lord Calvert sailed the
Dove into the area to negotiate with the hostile Piscataway for
settlement rights. Lord Calvert deemed it unwise to settle so far up the
Potomac, doubtless remembering the fate of Jamestown, so he sailed
back down the river and established his colony at St. Mary's. 
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The importance of the up-river location was recognized however as he
caused a fort and garrison to be established in 1645 on a promontory at the
junction of the Potomac River and Piscataway Creek, exactly where Fort
Washington stands today. The tract of land which includes Tantallon legally
came into existence in 1654 when Oliver Cromwell deeded it to his
physician, a Doctor Barber. When Dr. Barber had the land survey in 1658, it
was full of deer, foxes and wolves. The property changed hands a number of
times during the next three centuries but the area remained essentially a
quiet backwater of the nation's capital. 

This all changed in the 1960s, as a group of businessmen, incorporated as
the "Isle of Thye Land Company" began to develop, improve and offer for
sale building and estate sites situated around what is now the National Golf
Club at Tantallon. The Tantallon logo appeared in 1961 and land covenants
were recorded with the county in 1963. The development as originally
conceived was grand–there were to be two eighteen–hole golf courses and
all residents were required by covenant to be members of the then
Tantallon Country Club. During the late 1960s, the Board of Governors of
the country club acted as the citizens association in respect to community
matters. These functions were separated in 1969 as the Tantallon Citizens
Association (TCA), a dues-supported organization, was organized and the
first issue of the newsletter published. Today, the newsletter remains the
major communication tool for the community, announcing TCA meetings,
resident news, and working to maintain the character and ambiance of the
area. It has been a strong voice in creating the Broad Creek Historic District,
encouraging quality development, supporting Harmony Hall (with its
Tantallon Community Players), and working for controlled growth along the
Indian Head corridor. 

Presently, about 1000 families live in the area (see map next page). The
establishment of National Harbor overlooking the new Wilson Bridge has
enhanced Tantallon's attractiveness as a wonderful place to live. 
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It is important that you familiarize yourself with the covenants and
retain them in a safe and convenient place for future reference.
The Tantallon Control Committee (TCC) administers and implements
the covenants. These Documents are on file with the land records of
Prince George's County. 
The purpose of the Tantallon Land Covenants is to preserve and
enhance property values in our community. With the cooperation of
the Tantallon property owners, it has been quite successful. When
voluntary cooperation has failed, the Tantallon Citizens Association,
Inc. has without exception successfully obtained legal enforcement
of the covenants through court action.

Any questions regarding the covenants, procedures to be used in
requesting TCC approval of covenant–controlled activities, reporting
potential covenant violations, etc. may be directed to the current
chairman of the TCC (TheTCC@gmail.com, Attn: Chairperson).

Each lot in the community served by the Tantallon Citizens Association,
Inc. (Tantallon on the Potomac and Tantallon Hills) is subject to an
extensive set of covenants. These covenants “run with the land” and are
binding not only on the original purchaser, but on all subsequent
purchasers and residents as well. 
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04

Hospitality
We invest in  ways to bring our
community together. We host
events including potlucks,
poolside socials, game nights,
and holiday celebrations–all
right here in our backyard. 

06

We are committed to enhancing
our community's visual
appearance with flowers and
landscaping. We also support the
maintaining of a vibrant litter free
community– a wonderful place to
live, walk and engage with our
neighbors.

Beautification

02

Membership
We encourage residents to
participate in one of the most
valuable opportunities in
Tantallon which is to speak and to
be heard. It's important our
Membership represent the
community's voices. Together we
stand strong.

05

Communications
We are committed to sharing
relevant, healthy, fun and
engaging content. We also
welcome the voice of the
community with opportunities to
share in the TCA Newsletter and 
 our social media platforms.

01

We are excited your new
home is here in Tantallon.
We are available to share and
introduce you to the area as
well as some of your new
neighbors.  

Welcome

03

We are filled with fun and
committed to our youth. We 
 create and explore
opportunities to enhance their
creativity while sharing their
valuable voices. 

Family Engagement

to see more visit Tantallon.info
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https://www.nat ionalgol fclubusa.com

NATIONAL GOLF CLUB

enjoy golfing and dining

SOUTHERN AREA DOG PARK
AT RIVERVIEW PARK

furry friends social time

RESO
U

RC
E LIST

https://www.nat ionalharbor.com

NATIONAL HABOR

enjoy shopping, dining and
recreational activities

13551  Fort  Washington Rd,  Fort
Washington,  MD 20744

enjoy a trail walk and learn
history 

FORT WASHINGTON PARK

TANGER OUTLETS

enjoy shopping and lite dining
https://www.tanger.com/nationalharbor.com
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(301)  449-5566

ALLENTOWN SPLASH,
TENNIS & FITNESS PARK

7210 Allentown Rd, Fort. Washington,
MD 20744

(301)  749-4180

7011 BOCK RD, FORT
WASHINGTON, MD 20744

SOUTHERN REGIONAL
AQUATIC WELLNESS
CENTER

COLIN POWELL ACADEMY
k-8 school opening fall 2023

12200 Fort Washington Rd, Fort Washington,
MD 20744

enjoy outdoor and indoor fun

Adventist Medical Center
Barbershop
CVS 
Safeway
Take Out Food

Dry Cleaners -  approximately 3 miles away
Giant Food - approximately 3 miles away
Evan's Shoe Repair - 

Home Depot - approximately 7 miles away
Dollar Tree
Target - approximately 7 miles away

Groceries and more:
Approximately 1-2 miles away

Approximately 3 miles away

Approximately 7 miles away
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U
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Thank you!

Relax and enjoy your new home
TANTALLON IN SCOTLAND

Join our TCA

Explore the community

Get involved

Meet your neighbors

Welcome.TCA@gmail.com
The.TCA.Communications@gmail.com

www.Tantallon.info

N
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New 
Newsletter 

 Summer 2021

From The President 

Next TCA General Meeting

Wed. 9/22/21 7:00 PM


TBA See email. 

 http://www.tantallon.info 

--Carter Ferrington 

residents who worked with members of neighboring communi-
ties in a David versus Goliath effort to persuade the County

government to relocate the site for a massive 2000 student 71-
foot-tall school at the corner of Fort Washington and Swan

Creek Roads. Although it appears that this school will now be

built, we put forward an effort we can be proud of. Now it is

our task to hold County officials responsible for honoring their

promises about flood and traffic control and other issues, and to
remind them at election time how we feel about this. 

I hope everyone has a good school year and a pleasant 

Dear Neighbors: 

Unlike a homeowner’s association which typically has 
mandatory monthly dues, a civic association such as the Tantal-
lon Citizens Association, Inc. relies entirely upon volunteer 
efforts and voluntary contributions to aid efforts to beautify the 
neighborhood and contribute to the quality of life of the resi-
dents. Thank you for your membership and contributions.
 We appreciate the efforts of the many residents who 
step forward to help with community clean-up efforts, to pro-
duce and distribute this newsletter, and to maintain our web site 
and email address. There will be other opportunities to serve 
this fall (e,g. on the Membership and Control Committees) and 
I encourage you to let me know if you are interested in appoint-
ment to one of these committees. 

Save Saturday, October 30 for 

“Growing Green with Pride” 2021. 

Volunteers are needed for the 2021 Prince Georges’ 
County “Growing Green with Pride” day, to be held on Satur-

planting 10 trees (most likely red bud) and 50 daffodil bulbs

this year. 

We need a volunteer with a truck to pick up the trees, 
mulch, and bulbs, as well as volunteers to dig holes and plant 
them, and to clean up trash and other debris along Fort Wash-
ington Road. We will meet at Potomac Landing Elementary 
School. 

If you are interested in participating, please let Jamie 
Crist know. You can reach him at jamiedoc@aol.com or by 

–Jamie Crist 

To: All in our Tantallon Community 

Our annual membership drive has begun. Expect your 
membership renewal form to arrive by U. S. mail. Remember: 
communities grow stronger with numbers. 

We are resurrecting the Block Captains/Neighborhood 
Watch program 2021–2022. We are looking for former cap-
tains and new ones. To indicate your willingness to participate, 
contact Troy Ford via email at tlford744@gmail.com 

We also need your help with a Welcome Packet –
compiling folders and distributing them to our new neighbors 
as we did last year. To express your interest in helping, contact 
Sharon Mays Jacks via email at nbmendes@aol.com . 
Many thanks! 

--Troy Ford and Sharon Mays Jacks 

TCA Membership Team 

and safe Fall. 

We will be forever grateful to the more than 100 TCA phone/text at 703-966-8757. 

day, October 30, 2021, from 9 AM to 11 AM. We will be 

A Friendly Reminder: 
You can review the Tantallon Land Covenants


on the TCA Website. 
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Tima McGuthry Banks of Norwood Lane, a member 
of the Charles County Master Gardeners and the Tanta-Cove

Garden Club, and her yard recently received Maryland Bay-

Wise Certification from Prince George’s Master Gardeners

based on plant selections, mitigation factors, and watering tech-
niques. The Maryland Bay-Wise Program focuses on water

quality. 

Vaccine models. Kier has accepted a position as a Laboratory

Scientist within the Inova Medical Hospital Laboratory System. 

 Three cheers to the Tanta-Cove Garden Club. With

the deforestation occurring at the intersection of Fort Washing-
ton Road and East Swan Creek Road, our eyes are drawn to the
beauty of the roundabout and triangles. The flowering crepe

myrtle trees and colorful annuals help divert our attention from
the site. 

are proud to announce that their daughter, Kier Coleman Om,

graduated with honors on 07/08/21 from the Inova Fairfax Hos-
pital School of Medical Laboratory Science, successfully 
passed her State Medical License Board Examination on

07/09/21, and is now a Certified Medical Laboratory Scien-
tist. A graduate of Towson University with a BS Degree in

Biology and from Georgetown University with an M.S. in Mi-

crobiology/Immunology, Kier’s laboratory experience includes
working as a Histo-Technologist in Johns Hopkins University’s
Immunogenic Laboratory and as a Research Assistant with 

 In July, John and JoAnn Dullahan and daughter Laura

of Firth of Lorne Circle, took a grand 11-night small ship cruise
along the New England Coast. Embarking in Boston, they vis-

ited nine ports in Maine, Rhode Island, and Massachusetts,

including Bar Harbor, Martha’s Vineyard, and Newport. The

weather was fabulous and a real relief from our summer heat.

John and his brother finished off August with a trip to Ireland 
to visit with family. Much of the trip focused on Guinness, 
golf and glee! 

Thomas (Tim), her children Linda, Laura, Timothy, Brian, and
her grandchildren Ryan and Moira. Her funeral was held at St.
Ignatius Catholic Church on August 6. In lieu of flowers,
dona- tions can be made to the Michael J. Fox Foundation for
Parkin- son’s Research. 

Ronald Nesbitt, a former resident of Hazel Hill Circle, 
died July 29. He is survived by his wife Brenda. 

If you have news to share, send it to 
www.tantallontoe@gmail.com. 

 Roslyn Patty Murphy of Surrey Circle Drive spent the month
of August on the road. She visited relatives in Virginia 

spent with her daughter, Raeven, and her family in Atlanta. Her
granddaughter, Isabella, celebrated her fourth birthday, and
Patty was there to watch her blow out the candles! 

Caroline and Larry Carbaugh of Inverness Lane en-
joyed the beach at Cape May with their family in August. Ear-
lier, the two of them escaped to Cape May in April for a spring 
break. 
Carroll and Marybeth Dority of Swan Creek Road, 
traveled to Charleston, S.C. in early August for a "Dority Day" 

relatives were in attendance. 

Carol and Rick Pica of Surrey Circle Drive, met in 
elementary school and celebrated their 50th wedding anniver-
sary on August 28. The entire family started the day by attend-
ing Mass at St. Dominic’s Church in DC. Their six grandchil-
dren, ages one to ten, were recorded singing Ode to Joy while 
their grandson accompanied them on the piano. Their three 
children and spouses joined them for dinner to continue the 
celebration. Congratulations! 

National Golf Club offers happy hour every Tuesday 
through Saturday from 3:00 until 7:00. The dining room is now 
open Tuesdays through Fridays from 1 pm to 8 pm, and on 
weekends from noon to 7 pm. This is a great opportunity to 
take a look at the renovations in the dining room and bar. 
Membership is not required; all are welcome! Things are be-
ginning to happen at National Golf Club! 

Passages 
Our deepest sympathy and condolences to the families and 
friends of the deceased. 

Judith Murphy, a long-time resident of Hatton Point 

Horace and Rev. Dietra Coleman of Creighton Circle 

Henry Jackson Foundation’s Military Division developing HIV 

reunion. It was held at a niece’s home in Mt. Pleasant, and 60 

Road, died on August 1. She is survived by her loving husband 

and North Carolina. However, the majority of her time was 
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Informational Websites 

TCA Home Page- http://tantallon.info 

Tantallon Blog- http://tantalloncitizensassociationon.blog.spot.com


District VII Citizens Council Blog - https://dviicac.blogspot.com/ 

Did You Know? 

The Tucker Road Ice Rink is now open for ice and 
figure skating, hockey, skate rental, lessons, a rink with 350 
seats, a snack bar, and more, as of Aug. 28 —for toddlers 
and adults. 

The Adventist Health Care Fort Washington Medi-
cal Center had a ribbon cutting on August 30. 

Parks and Recreation would like you to join them 
on the 165 miles of paved and natural trails in Prince 
George’s County (see pgparks.com/trails). 

Your neighbors thank you for parking cars and 
trucks in garages and on driveways whenever possible. 

is superb. Bon Appetit! 

— Jacque & Ed Akselrad 

Southern Cuisine 

A new restaurant serving Southern cuisine called 
"Clout" had its soft opening this summer in July. Located at 
731 Cady Dr, the restaurant has ample dining space for brunch, 
and transforms into a lounge with entertainment. The menu 
features authentic southern cuisine, including everything from 
the familiar shrimp, grits, and fried green tomatoes to innova-
tive items like "The Soul Roll," crispy spring rolls filled with 
smoked turkey and collard greens. 
We tried the shrimp and grits, served with two eggs 
any style for brunch; it was flavorful, rich and creamy. We also 
had the Clout Omelette, packed with applewood bacon, sau-
sage, caramelized onion, green peppers and cheddar, and it 
came with a side of home fries. Both meals were generously 
portioned and tasted great. Visit https://cloutishere.com/ for 
their website and updated hours. 

Italian Cuisine 

A friend of ours told us about a new Italian eatery in 
Camp Springs: “VIA ROMA.” Two chefs from Naples, Italy 
opened the architecturally striking restaurant approximately 8 
months ago at the Apollo Center (new), 4531 Telfair Blvd 
#110, Camp Springs. The restaurant features a fabulous Coffee 
Bar and a spacious outdoor patio with tables & umbrellas. 

Recently we tried the food and coffee for a weekday 
lunch and had the pleasure of meeting and speaking with Biagio 
Cepollaro, managing partner. We told him how much we en-
 
joyed everything and promised to spread the word. Check the 

 — Jenny and Juan Aleman 

website www.viaromamd.com for details. The pizza (specialty) 

RESTAURANT REVIEWS TANTALLON CITIZENS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Officers, Board, Committee Members 2020-2021 

OFFICERS 
President Carter Ferrington 292-5114 
Vice-President Mary Downs 292-1232 
Treasurer Keith West 292-6561 
Recording Secretary Jacqueline Zuker-Akselrad 292-1791 
Corresponding Secretary Sharon Mays Jacks 240-678-2053 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Judith Henry 292-6639 
Dilara El-Assaad Rodriguez 626-429-6565 
Charles Walton 292-7066 
Ron Weiss 292-8112 
Rosemary Weller 292-3088 
COMMITTEES 
Control 
Beautification Judith Henry 292-6639 
Membership Troy Ford 202-489-6969 
Sharon Mays Jacks 240-678-2053 
Mosquito Control Mary Downs 292–1232 
Security Ron Weiss 292-8112 
Webmaster Ron Weiss 292-8112 

NEWSLETTER 
Editor Rosemary Weller 292-3088 
Assistant Editor Carol Pica 
Distribution Keith West 292-6561 
Business Manager Emmy Stuart 292-5961 
Text Layout Michael Weller 
-  

 
TCA 
PO Box 44069 
Fort Washington, MD 20749 
Publication dates: Fall, Winter, Spring, Summer. 
Send news to: rosemaryweller@verizon.net 
Contact the TCA Board by phone (above) or e-mail: 
tantalloncitizensassociation@gmail.com 

Ad Layout James Davis  2035440

29 of 30



Frequently Called Numbers 
Abandoned vehicles ……….………………….…….…301-952-1873 
Adventist HealthCare Fort Wash. Medical Center…....301-
292-7000 
Animal Management …….……….…………..……….301-780-7200 Bulky
trash collection………………………………….301-952-7600
Community/property standards ……….………………301-883-6100
Congressman Steny Hoyer…………………………….301-474-0119
Councilmember Monique Anderson-Walker.…………301-952-3860
County Click Services …………………………………………. ..311 Crime
Solvers…………………………………………..866-411-8477 Crisis
Hotline……………………………………………………...211 Environmental
Crimes (illegal dumping)…………….. 301-772-4402 Fire Dept.,
10900 Ft. Wash. Rd.……………………….301-292-4920 Fire/EMS
……………………………………………....301-583-2200 Fort Washington
Post Office……………………..……301-292-3658 Household hazardous
waste…………………………...301-883-5045 Litter
…………………………………………………. 301-499-8530 
Maryland Poison Control Center……………………1-800-222-1222 
Motor Vehicle Administration………………………1-800-950-1682 
Pepco….………………………………………..……1-877-737-2662 
Permitting, Inspections & Licensing ………………….301-636-2000 
Police, District VII, Fort Washington …..…….............301-292-5300 
Police non-emergency……………………………….. .301-352-1200 
Public works and transportation……………………... .301-499-8520 
Recycling program info………………………..………301-883-5045 
Refuse collection, service complaints……………….. .301-952-7630 
Washington Gas Light…………………………………703-750-1400 
Wash. Post: Start/Stop/Missed Delivery ……………...202-334-6100 
Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission………….301-206-4002 

Robert Pratt 
Evelyn 
Eileen & David
Leton 
Chaka 
Thomas & Joan
Flavia 
Donna 

281 members as of 8/31/21 

More Dues Paying Households Since 5/28/21 

Anthony & Lecia Anderson 
Elmer Bowman, DDS 
Talaekah Brooks 
Rebecca Patterson Collier 
Sam & Kristin Corrigan/Awen 
James & Margarete Dandridge 
Farrah Fojas 
Sharon Gibson 
Jasmine Irigoyen 
Donna Lewis 
Roslyn Murphy 
DeWayne & Shelia Perry 

Quiambao

Rodrigues/Dunning

Sampson 
Smith 
Taylor 
Walton 
Wiesner Keene 

30 of 30


